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Dear Charitable Organization: 
 

Re: Millionaire Party Educational Subordinate and Religious Subordinate Classifications 
 
Your organization currently holds a classification as an educational subordinate or a religious subordinate 
organization for the purpose of holding licensed millionaire party events in the State of Michigan.  Effective 
March 1, 2014, the qualification classifications currently known as educational subordinate or 
religious subordinate will no longer be accepted qualification types.  The Act defines a “qualified 
organization” as a bona fide religious, educational, service, senior citizens’, fraternal, or veterans’ 
organization that operates without profit to its members and that either has been in existence continuously 
as an organization for a period of 5 years or is exempt from taxation under section 501(c) of the Internal 
Revenue Code of 1986, 26 USC 501.  Subordinate organizations are not qualified organizations as defined 
by the Bingo Act.   
 
To come into compliance with the requirement of the Bingo Act, you may apply to re-qualify.  Many 
educational subordinate or religious subordinate organizations may meet the criteria to qualify as a local 
civic organization, a type of service organization.  Refer to www.michigan.gov/mgcb, click on Millionaire 
Party  Qualification Requirements  Qualifying Organizations, for additional information on the 
qualification process. 
 
Qualification documents may be mailed, faxed, or emailed to: 
 

Mail:    Michigan Gaming Control Board Fax:     (313) 456-3405 
Office of Executive Director  Email: millionaireparty@michigan.gov 

 PO Box 30786     
 Lansing, MI 48909 
 

Be sure to include your organization ID number on all correspondence submitted to our office. 
 
If you have any questions or need further assistance, please contact the millionaire party helpline at (313) 
456-4940. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
    /s/ 
 
Richard S. Kalm 
Executive Director 

 

http://www.michigan.gov/mgcb

